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ACS Vision 2022 
By Mistie McBride, Board Chair 

2022 is going to be an exciting year 
for ACS! After the last two years, I 
think there is a common energy 
among all of us reflecting a “BRING 
IT ON!” attitude. COVID has 
shown us that we are resilient, we 
will prevail, and we are stronger 
together.  
 
The ACS Board of Directors has 
continued to be focused and 
dedicated behind the scenes to the 
school’s success, growth, and 
future. We couldn’t be happier with 
the daily leadership and 
accountability Bobby Duncan has 
demonstrated since taking the role 
of Executive Director. We feel that 
our foundation is stable again, and 
we can look forward. 
 
January’s board meeting was held 
on the 11th. We began laying the 
framework with Bobby for “Our 
Future 2022”. Our key objectives 
reflect a vision of growth for the 
school that assures financial 
viability, recruitment, program 
development, and reestablishes our 
school’s ministry foundation it was 
founded on. We are excited to begin 
increasing our relationships with 
organizations and schools outside 
of our immediate region that share 
in our mission and vision. You’ll see 
the implementation of our 
Ambassadors Committee who will 
be building relationships starting 
in our local area, sharing our vision 
and networking with like-minded 
community members, churches, 
families, and organizations sharing 
our ministry and opportunities for 
students.  
 
Our first step forward this year was 
to add Rudi Wallace to the board of 
directors. As you know, Rudi has 
been relentlessly working behind 
the scenes, daily, organizing our 
finances and filling in as needed in 
the office, communicating with 
teachers and parents, keeping the 
grounds beautiful, and basically 
assisting Bobby with anything he’s 
been asked to do. I have yet to hear 

Rudi say “No”. The board feels truly 
blessed to have Rudi officially on 
the board. He will also assume the 
role of Treasurer in February, 
currently held by Ginger Turner. 
Ginger will continue to serve as a 
Director.  
 
We need every family, every parent, 
every donor that is part of ACS to 
participate in our vision. We are 
stronger together and we need your 
active participation and 
commitment. I encourage you to 
please reach out to Bobby and 
determine what role you can play in 
our future. 
 
I truly believe Alpine Christian 
School can be a beacon of light, 
hope, ministry, and Christian 
leadership for West Texas. Through 
classical Christian education we 
will produce leaders who will 
change the world, who 
demonstrate that returning to a 
Christ centered world is the only 
path to the ultimate blessing of our 
eternal Father. 
 
Starry Knight Countdown 
By Debbie Skelton, ACS Board Member 

Imagine for a moment….arriving to 
a building in downtown Alpine that 
is welcoming you with faintly lit 
lanterns along the pathway and a 
faint sound of music exiting the 
doorway.  You enter a dim room 
with twinkly stars hanging from the 
ceiling, a cascade of lights along the 
wall, and welcoming sounds of 
angels singing songs your heart 
recognize.  You are greeted at the 
door and led to a beautiful table of 
red, black, and silver table settings, 
uniquely designed centerpieces 
with candlelight, and red roses. 
Throughout the evening you are 
served a delectable prime rib 
dinner that melts in your mouth.  
You are offered hors d’oeuvres, fine 
wine, and then a dessert to sweeten 
your pallet.  Romance is in the air 
for you and your date to enjoy a 
wonderful Starry Knight. After 
dinner, you can dance to the music 
of The HonkyTonkers, and the 
energy fills the room. You take to 

dancing the night away, spinning 
and two-steppin’ on the dance 
floor. The evening is magical and 
you will remember it forever! Not 
only are you having a good time, 
but you are supporting a local non-
profit for their one BIG fundraiser 
of the year. You may decide to 
participate in the Wine Pull, the 
Silent Auction, or simply take it 
easy and enjoy the ambiance of the 
evening. We do hope you will join 
us this year!  Less than 40 seats are 
available - so don’t delay in calling 
ACS to reserve your seat!  
 
Showmanship Champs 
By Ginger Turner, ACS Board Member 
 

Our students are so very blessed 
with the opportunity to learn 
horsemanship with Mrs. Hamby. 
She spends many hours each week 
working with the students to 
prepare them for the Big Bend 
Livestock Show each January, as 
well as other shows they can 
participate in throughout the year.  
 
This year, Mayson McBride won 
Grand Champion and two Reserve 
Champions and Megan Luna won 
3rd place in Showmanship.  Teddy 
Paul Traynham and Andrew Luna 
enjoyed their first year in 
competition and worked extremely 
hard practicing and preparing.  
 
We are so proud of our students for 
constantly working to do amazing 
things outside of school.  Also, this 
program is only successful because 
of volunteers, like Mrs. Hamby, 
who dedicate their free time to 
encouraging and training these 
students.   
 



Ryelynn Skelton 
By Gianna Turner, ACS Senior 
 
Four more months!  Ryelynn, 
Sarah, Christian, and I are 
obviously enthusiastic about our 
upcoming graduation and the 
beginning of our new adventures.  
This month, I’d like to focus on 
Ryelynn Skelton, another 
graduating Senior from ACS this 
coming May.  

I met Ryelynn Skelton for the first 
time when I returned to ACS in 
2017 after a short detour at public 
school.  Ryelynn and I connected 
because of her love for horses and 
her witty humor. We have shared 
classes together, experienced the 
joys of field trips with Mrs. Hamby, 
and celebrating our final year 
together at the school that has 
trained us up to be responsible 
young adults.  Ryelynn’s love for 
horses has taken her places for 
sure! She has won Grand 
Champion in Showmanship with 
Mrs. Hamby at Big Bend Livestock 
Show, numerous awards in her 
riding competitions across Texas, 
and would love to continue her 
passion for horses into her adult 
career.  Ryelynn has a talent for 
drawing and art too! Who knows, 
we may see her artwork in galleries 
across the world in the near future.   
 
Director’s Corner 
“Get Your Game Face On!” 
By Bobby Duncan, Executive Director 
 
Happy, Healthy and Prosperous 
2022 everyone!!!  We have ignited 
the second semester of the school 
year with the promise of unveiling 
new opportunities for growth and 
renewal.  The life cycle of the 
education business is unlike any 
other.  For instance, if you are 
managing a portfolio of investment 
securities and you need to 
rebalance the weighting of stocks 
and bonds based on changes in 
economic conditions, that process 
is fairly easy.  Sell some, buy some.  
Not quite that easy if you need 
more upper level students.  You just 
can’t exchange first and second 
graders into freshmen and 
sophomores and expect to graduate 
them in three to four years.  
Education is a process that builds 
brick by brick.  Leave one out and 

things are likely to crumble.  Which 
leads me to the following point. 
 
ACS provides a Classical and 
Biblically based education to our 
student body.  We honor and 
worship God.  We pledge allegiance 
to our great country.  We pray.  We 
teach the classics of Homer, Virgil, 
Dante, etc.  We teach the great 
conversations.  We teach the 
timeless philosophy of Socrates, 
Plato, Aristotle, Descartes, Locke, 
etc.  We prepare students how to 
think.  Not just what to think.  But 
coupled with this, is the need to 
balance one’s mental acuity with 
competitive sports activities.  In my 
opinion, there is no question that 
team sports teaches students to 
cooperate as a unit to achieve a 
common oriented goal.  I have 
personally experienced this in 
business.  I have found that 
employees who have played team 
sports tend to portray an esprit de 
corps toward achieving a common, 
focused and unified goal.  Like an 
investment portfolio and most 
everything in life, there must be a 
balance. 

It is with this in mind that I believe 
the best for ACS is yet to come.  We 
sit on a 21 acre campus with the 
potential for competitive and 
intramural sports such as football, 
basketball, soccer, rugby, baseball, 
volleyball, la cross, archery, track 
and field, tennis, golf, etc.   These 
sports programs are visions for the 
future and like we have done so 
many times in the growth of our 
school, we will make it happen.  It 
may not be tomorrow.  But they will 
be.  I ask any and all parents, 
contributors and friends who have 
the skill-set of athletics and/or 
coaching to come forward and meet 
with me and present their ideas for 
our future growth.  Together, we 
will continue to transform ACS into 
a well-rounded campus that will 
foster the growth of the mind, body, 
soul and spirit of our students. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Other News 

Enrollment for 5th-12th Grades will 
begin March 1st.  This is the time of 
year to schedule your appointment 
with Mrs. Hamby to discuss next 
year’s schedule for your child.  
 

Don’t procrastinate on making 
your reservation for Starry Knight 
on February 12, 2022. There are 
less than 40 seats remaining. Call 
the office at 432-837-5757. 
 

Did you know ACS now has a way 
for you to honor someone you 
love? You can click on our website 
to make a donation in someone’s 
memory or to honor them on their 
birthday or holiday. 
https://alpinechristianschool.com
/honorarymemorial/  
 
 
Thank you to our 2022 Starry 
Knight Sponsors: 
 
Angelplex, LLC 
Covington Enterprises 
Faith Alive Cowboy Church 
Hamby Construction 
Highland Drug 
Ironhorse Automotive 
Jaratt Dirt Work & Paving 
Mitchell’s Furniture & Flooring 
Morris & Sharon Baker Family 
Plumbco 
Rowdy McBride Hunting Service 
Skelton’s Runway 
TransPecos Banks 
West Texas Pest Management 
 


